
Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
					Monthly Board Meeting
November 9, 2022 – Postponed Until November 12, 2022 



Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Saturday, November 12, 2022 after the HOA Annual Meeting/Elections at the front clubhouse.  Albert Erdmann Director made a motion to open November’s Board meeting at 10:35 AM, second for approval by Dawn Hughes. All in favor, motion carried.
President DeLong opened the meeting at 10.36 AM.  All board members were in attendance. 

Approval of Minutes:
Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the monthly board meeting held on October 5,
2022. A motion was made by Albert to accept minutes as read, second by Roger for approval. All in favor, motion carried.    

Secretary Rivera then read minutes from October 8, 2022 Town Hall meeting. Board agreed was a good representation of meeting.  A motion was made by Albert to accept minutes as read, second by Roger for approval. All in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer Report:
Georgia read Treasurer Report for October 2022. All account balances were read. The total of all accounts are $12,436.79.  A motion was made by Mary to accept the Treasurer Report as read, second for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the November activity meeting.  A motion was made by Albert to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Dawn.  All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business: 
President DeLong explained that the quarterly meeting was not at all productive. Management came in with no intentions of working with the HOA. The regional manager was visibly showing his distain towards the HOA board and with President Delong and Director Hughes especially.  The board tried to proceed with the meeting asking for updates on items management were to work on and fix. Mr. Brooks (regional manager) gave short abrupt answers. Basically told the HOA board he wouldn’t work with us, he “doesn’t believe anything this board says”.

ELS did hire a third party company Asset Management to oversee the construction and rebuild of the bridge and the back clubhouse. Her name was Julia and she proceeded to explain the process on what and how long it would take to have the project finished. Looking at February 2023, this because of permits, supplies, and materials. Julia was very helpful with enlightening us on procedure of the entire project.

Dawn stated that ELS was told by the county/fire marshal to have the rear entrance/exit opened permanently moving forward due to the large size of the community.

After a brief discussion regarding the membership account totaling $ 950.30, a motion was made by Roger to transfer 2022 membership dues monies to the operations account. Second for approval by Mary, all in favor. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Albert to approve the domain monies on an annual basis for the Starlight Ranch Website, second for approval by Georgia, all in favor. Motion carried.

President Delong coordinated with other board members to assist with moving the HOA office contestants to a storage unit while clubhouse is being fixed & cleaned.  Date set for Tuesday November 15th @ 4:30 PM. 

A motion was made to adjourn meeting at 11:06 AM by Albert, second for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carried.
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